UNITED KINGDOM NATIONAL CADET CLASS ASSOCIATION
Minutes of a meeting of the Committee of the UKNCCA held on 10 September 2011 at 11.00am
At Royal Lymington Yacht Club.
Present: Claire Bridge (Chair), Clare Corby (Treasurer), Katie Shorrock (Secretary), Kate Ayre, Tim Gummer, Steve Jones, Yiorgos Palierakis
In attendance: David Elliott, Chris Green
1) Welcome and Confirmation of Quorum

Claire Bridge welcomed members to the meeting and confirmed that it was quorate.

2) Apologies for Absence

Mark Ingall, Howard Warrington, Kevin Knott (Class Measurer)
3) Approval of the Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 21st April 2011
The minutes of the meeting held on 2 July 2011 were approved and signed as a correct record by Claire Bridge.


Yiorgos reported that the UKNCCA website listed the events of 2012 as ‘Indicators’. This was inconsistent with the decision made at the previous meeting to adopt trophy titles for events rather than simply calling them ‘indicators’.  Consequently for 2012 the event to be held at Parkstone on 05/05/12- 06/05/12  shall be changed in name from ‘1st Indicator’  for  the Nautilus trophy,  and the event at Burnham to be held on 02/06/12- 03/06/12    will be  the Alf Simmonds Trophy. These event titles should now be amended on the website and in all future notices to the class. 
Action: David, Katie
4) Matters Arising from the Minutes not covered in the Agenda
It was noted that World Team Funding had not been included as an agenda item. It was agreed that this could be included in item 8 ‘2012 Worlds’ at this meeting. 
5) Allocation of roles  and responsibilities
Claire explained that a number of roles and activities needed to be covered. The following roles were then discussed and appointed.
Safety Officer: The committee had received offers from two people to fulfil this role: Neil Hardie and Howard Warrington. 

It was agreed that it would be good to involve more than one person in safety given the need to plan for succession and unforeseen non-availability of any individual.  Given that Neil Hardie had a number of years of experience of Event Safety organisation it was agreed that Claire discuss with him and Howard the idea that they share the safety remit with Neil being primarily  responsible for Event Safety and Howard as a UKNCCA committee member take on responsibility for safety succession planning and safety policy. She would ask that they plan to work closely together at events to ensure the class is not reliant on one person. Claire to discuss the ‘terms’ for Safety Officer Neil Hardie had requested in his email. 
Action: Claire.
RYA Liaison: Yiorgos Palierakis 

Yiorgos said he would like to continue in the role of liaising with the RYA alongside Claire and Chris who meet with the RYA.
Training: Steve Jones
Yiorgos suggested that we need a committee member to lead the strategy for class training. Claire explained that training strategy was set by the committee and that Chris Green is responsible for co-ordinating and organising the squad training programmes.  Chris explained that she fulfils her role by liaising with the head coaches to schedule training venues and to select assistant coaches. 
Chris suggested that the committee needed to get more feeback from squad sailors and parents to help feed committee decision making. She also suggested that it would be useful to have more input and involvement from the coaches in making plans for the future.  

Steve Jones offered to be the committee member responsible for training. 

It was agreed that rather than wait until later in the meeting (Agenda item 7) to discuss training the subject be covered during item 5.

Yiorgos explained that he had prepared a presentation summarising his work in recent months to review how the class offers training.

The full presentation is attached as an appendix to the minutes.

Yiorgos reported that he had met with RYA Pathway Manger Roy McCubbin and now had a clearer understanding of the various roles at the RYA.  To date the Cadet Class has been primarily working with the ‘Pathway Programme’ which has the ultimate aim of producing Olympic sailors. The class has had little or no contact with the RYA programme which aims to introduce sailing as a sport to young people. 
Yiorgos proposed that training was one of the keys to moving the class forward and that we needed to be proactive by creating our own training plan rather than simply following the plan of the RYA.  He suggested there were potential issues with the current training structure in particular that it was (1) expensive and (2) took a lot of boats away from their clubs a lot of the time. Katie commented that at the RYA conference 2011 the RYA had also identified the need to keep sailors sailing more regularly at clubs and therefore the schedule for RYA squads this year had squads mostly training on same weekend. 
Yirogos proposed a review of the entire Cadet squad training system with the a potential to introduce a new structure whereby training be more local and squadron based as an ‘open training’ programme. The open training’ would be run along the lines of the pre-inlands training event.  Squad members and non squad sailors could attend  the ‘open training’ events while the Nationadn and NJS  Squads would  move to having  a week long residential at the start of the season (Oct) and just 2 further weekends of training this would be instead of the current system of 5 to 8 training w/e.  

Katie reported that the RYA was also looking at using more residential based training and were trying out the idea with the NJS 2011/12 schedule involving 2 residentials + 4 week-ends of training compared with 8  w/e of training undertaken in previous years. 

Kate expressed concern that switching to the proposed plan of using residential and open training would lead to a lack of continuity for squad members, she also felt that regular training sessions as per the current system were preferable as they allowed coach to get to know and connect with sailors over time, and allowed a ‘little and often and practise’ approach to progress the sailors’ skills.

Steve questioned whether the switch to residential would actually save families money given the need to travel twice in a week at the start and end of the residential.  

Chris presented costed options for the UKNCCA 2011/12 National squad.  She explained that she had provisionally booked 5 weekends of training as per 2010/11 but had also costed the option of having a residential included in the schedule. She urgently needed the committee to decide whether to switch to a plan involving residentials. (costed option attached to minutes.) 

The committee reviewed the costings and also discussed that given the squad invites would not go out until late September it would be difficult to organise at the last minute a residential in October.  It was decided that for 2011-12 a 5 weekend programme would be followed.  
Action: Chris

The option of holding an ‘open’ residential training primarily for Gold fleet in February was discussed. There was uncertainty as to whether this would be feasible or attractive given that the majority of Gold fleet would be in NJS or NS. It was agreed more consideration of this idea was needed. 
Steve Jones’ offer to take on the responsibilty for class training was accepted. Steve was asked to start by considering what to do with the funds from the RYA which the previous season had been used for Development Squad.  Steve to work with Chris Green to review if there should be the same format in 2011-12 or whether a plan of more ‘Open’ training would be preferable.
Action: Steve, Chris

Marketing and promotion of the class: Tim Gummer 

Claire advised that Paul Ream had expressed a desire to support the class in this activity.
Katie advised that following the Parents forum held during the nationals the following had indicated they’d be keen to get involved with marketing: Jackie Mclellan, Mike Lloyd, Jo Hawes. Hugh and Erika Spiers had offered to help with printing 

Squadron Liaison and support: Kate Ayre

It was agreed that as the growth of the class was dependent on the strength and development of squadrons at club level it would be helpful to have a committee member responsible for communicating with class captains and offering them encouragement.

Class Boats: Steve Jones

Chris explained that the class has 9 boats which are loaned to clubs to support them. It was important that this was carefully managed with records of where boats were and what they were being used for.  

Steve offered to take on this role which Mark Ingall  had for part of last year. Steve will ask Mark if he is willing to continue to help in this area and ask Mark to update him on current status.  
Action: Steve Jones, Mark Ingall
Protest Officer at Events: Claire Bridge

Claire explained that this role needed to be handled by someone who is shore based or at least ashore prior to the fleet’s return from racing.  It was agreed that we need to look outside the committee for someone. Claire will continue to do this with the aim of finding someone who can ‘shadow’ her at 2012 events and be ready to take over as soon as possible.

Requests for volunteers need to be made to parents.

Action: Claire Bridge

Child Protection Officer: Claire Bridge

Again, it was agreed that we need to look outside the committee for someone. Claire will continue to do this with the aim of finding someone who can ‘shadow’ her at 2012 events and be ready to take over as soon as possible.

Requests for volunteers need to be made to parents.

Action: Claire Bridge

2012 Worlds: tba

Katie advised that Sarah Currell had offered to help with co-ordinating practical information for team, e.g Travel.

Item to be included on next meeting agenda.

Action: Katie.
Sponsorship: tba

It was agreed this was a vital role that could in part overlap with marketing.  It was agreed that a better understanding of how the class use and sought sponsorship was required.  This would be included as an Agenda item at the next meeting. 
Action: Katie.

6) Race Event Organisation 

Katie explained that there were two areas that as the person who had been responsible for 2011 events she would like to discuss.

Event Documents. The NOR and SI used by the class had, due to numerous amends and redrafts over the years, become unwieldly . This had been a matter of concern raised by 2011 Events Race Officer Arky and Jury Officers John Haines.  It was agreed that Event Documents should be reviewed.
 Action: Katie.
Race Officer. Katie suggested that it would be desirable to look at using our own PRO at key events to ensure the class has consistent race organization.  It was agreed that we should use our own PRO at indicator events and Inlands.

Action: Katie

7) Training
Had been covered under item 5


8) Any other business

David advised that 2 of the Ian Craig events, Barnt Green and Fishers Green open meetings had unfortunately been scheduled on the same day.  It was agreed that for 2011 the Barnt Green meeting would not be included in the Ian Craig. David to contact BGSC.

Action: David

9) Date of Next Meeting
5 November 2011 at Datchet Water

